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HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
June 23, 2011 

Hazelwood’s Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share 
God’s love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ’s mission. 

Motto:  Our BEST for Christ 

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister 

Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor 

Mary Ann Matchett, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; Contemporary Worship, 10:45 a.m. 

Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 
E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

July 3 - Mark Your Calendar! 
 

One Worship Service, 10 a.m., on the 

front lawn, weather permitting. 
Charles Retherford will share from 

the Preamble; the children will be 
sharing from their week at VBS. 
 

Bring your own picnic, for after-
worship lunch. Drinks will be 

provided. You may also bring your 
own lawn chairs or blanket, if you 

wish. 
 

Don’t miss this day of combined 

worship and fellowship! 

 

 
 

 
 

Newsletter Schedule 
 

Our remaining newsletters for this 
year will be mailed:  

 July 14  

 August 4 & 25 
 September  15 & 29 

 October 13 
 November 3 & 17 

 December 1 & 15. 
As always, if you want something 

in, it is due one week prior to mail 
date. 

Thanks! 

C. Darrell and Edith L. Jones Scholarship Awards 

 

 The C. Darrell and Edith L. Jones Scholarship committee met on April 
20, 2011. Committee members include: Charles Retherford, Dee Moser, 

Mary Ann Matchett, and Rev. Colby Smith. A total of $22,500 was awarded to 
9 college students in our congregation. 

 The following students have received awards for the academic year 
2011-2012: 
 

• Sam Alcini, Ball State University 

• Shane Conley, University of St. Francis 

• Michael Heavilon, Miami University (Ohio) 

• Sara Heavilon, Butler University 

• Kelsey Jones, Valparaiso University 

• Monty Matuka, Ball State University 

• Austin Sulanke, Ball State University 

• Hannah Thomas, Art Institute of Indianapolis 

• Charles Wolfe, Ball State University  
 
 We wish God’s blessings on each of these students in their future 

endeavors! Congratulations!! 

 

 

 

Don’t Forget, Vacation Bible School begins Monday, 9 a.m. 

Call the church office, 282-5969, to register your child, or 

just show up! 
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June 26 - July 1, 2011 

SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Jones Scholarship Recognition, both services. 

• Read Your Bible Lunch and Discussion, 12:30 p.m. 

MONDAY • Vacation Bible School begins, 9 - 11:30 a.m., Sanctuary.          
Gather in the Rotunda. 

TUESDAY • Coed softball game, 7 p.m., Field D, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

• Men’s softball game, 8 p.m., Field C, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.  

Look for us at:  
 

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

 
We will be constantly building and 

adding to it, so check back often! 

Batter Up! 

 We have many opportunities 
to watch our Hazelwood Coed and 

Men’s Softball Teams play this  
season. Watch your newsletter, 

bulletins, or go to our webpage, 
www.hazelwoodchurch.org, for times 

and dates. 
 Let’s show up to cheer them 

on! All games this year will 
be played at Muncie Sports 

Complex. 

 

Christmas in July! 
 

  
 

 The Mission and Benevolence 
Committee will be collecting items for 

Christian Ministries Food Pantry these 
four Sundays in July: 10, 17, 24, and 31. 

 There is a constant need of  

replenishment, especially at this time 
of year. Items most needed are: pasta 

mixes (complete dinners), cereal, 
Hamburger or Tuna Helper, toilet 

tissue, shampoo, toothpaste, tooth 
brushes, bath soap, and razors. Any 

hygiene, or non-perishable food item, 
will be greatly appreciated. 

 Please place items under the 
Christmas Tree in the Rotunda.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Our Minister Emeritis, 
Dr. David Cartwright, will be 

preaching at both services on 
July 10.  

Make plans to be here to 

 welcome him back to the pulpit! 

 Thanks to all of the volunteers 

who are helping with our Iron Man 
fundraiser. Volunteers are still 

Welcome; if you are interested, please 
contact Rebecca Swander. 

 Also, thank you to the members 
of our congregation who have donated 

supplies for our preschool. Supplies 
are always needed, so if you wish to 

donate, there is still time.  
 Parents’ Day Out Program will 

take a break during the month of July. 
We will have special PDO sessions 

each Wednesday from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., 

in August. 
 

 
 

 
  

 Registration for the 2011-2012 
school year is still underway. While 

most of our classes are filling quickly, 
we still have openings in our 3 - 4 year 

old class, and 2 - 3 year old class. 
 

 Volunteers are essential to our 
wonderful Hazelwood Preschool 

Program, and we would love to have 
more congregation members with us. 

We have classes in the morning and 
afternoon, each day.  

 If you need more information 
about our preschool program, or if 

you are interested in helping out in 
any way, please contact Rebecca 

Swander. 
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JOYS AND CONCERNS . . . 

 

Jane Jack is a patient at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital. 

Ed Sanderson and Lou Wilson are recovering at home. 
Jane Quinichett and June Johns have moved to Morrison Woods for therapy. 
Jane Fraizer has moved to The Waters at Yorktown for therapy. 

 

Congratulations to: 

Sarah (Wilbur) and Christopher Rowe, married at Hazelwood, by Rev. Colby, 
on June 11. Christopher and Sarah’s address: 3617 Chadam Lane, 

 Muncie, IN 47304. 
 

Sympathy to: 

The family of Lillian Parker, who died Monday, June 13. Lillian’s service was 

held Friday, June 17, a Garden View, by Rev. Colby.  
The family of Rev. Myron Kauffman, who died in Virginia, last March. It was 
announced in the current issue of The Indiana Christian. Rev. Kauffman 

was Hazelwood’s interim minister between Dr. Sulanke and  
 Dr. Cartwright. 
 

In Appreciation: 

“Thank you so much for all the work and financial support Hazelwood has 
 provided us. God Bless you!” 

 Susan Reed 

 Second Harvest Food Bank 
“Thank you for the cards, visits, flowers, and phone calls. I am now home and on 

my way to recovery.” Lou Wilson 
 

On June 5, we bid farewell to Patty Richards, who is moving to the Fort Wayne 
area to live with her daughter, Jenny, and her family.  

 Patty’s new address: 

  15333 Seighner Road 
  Roanoke, IN 46783 

  280-638-4172 
 

We pledge our Christian love and support to Don Rogers, who rededicated his 
life to Christ, Sunday, June 19, at the 9 a.m. service. 

SUNDAY 
 

• MAGIC Men’s Breakfast, 7:45 a.m. 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Dr. David Cartwright preaching. 
 

TUESDAY • Men’s softball game, 8 p.m., Field A, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

• Coed softball game, 9 p.m., Field A, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Elders, 5 p.m. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

FRIDAY • Memorial service for Mary Jane Denny, 11 a.m., Sancturary. 

• Friday Men’s Lunch, noon, Westminster. Host: Ed Wagner. 
 

July 10 - 15, 2011 

 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

 

 

Pictures will be taken for our new 

Hazelwood Pictorial Directory  
August 16-20. We will be registering 

for specific dates and times in the near 
future. 

  We want to include our entire 
church family, so please save these 

dates, and sign up to have your picture 

taken!  
 We need singles; families; 

everyone!! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Children’s Moment  

Dramatization! 
 

 If you are interested in 

participating in one of the Children’s 
Moment dramatizations, please  

contact Glen Sulanke at 744-77 or 
GMSulanke@gmail.com. 
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July 3 - 9, 2011 

SUNDAY 

 
• One service, 10 a.m., front lawn. 

• “Bring your own” picnic lunch, immediately following 
service. 

MONDAY • Office closed in observance of Independence Day. 

• Youth depart for mission trip to Nashville, Tennessee, 
   9 a.m. 

TUESDAY • Coed Softball Game, 8 p.m., Field A, Muncie Sports 
Complex. 

• Men’s Softball Game, 9 p.m., Field C, Muncie Sports 
Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

THURSDAY • Book Club, 6 p.m., library. Book for discussion, “Cold 
Sassy Tree.” 

SATURDAY • Iron Man, Hazelwood Christian Preschool fundraiser 
event, 8 a.m., Muncie Reservoir. 

Read the Bible in a Year 

June 26 Ps 106-110 Day 183 July 3 Ps 141-145 

June 27 Ps 111-115 Day 184 July 4 Ps 146-150 

June 28 Ps 116-120 Day 185 July 5 Prov 1-3 

June 29 Ps 121-125 Day 186 July 6 Prov 4-6 

June 30 Ps 126-130 Day 187 July 7 Prov 7-9 

July 1 Ps 131-135 Day 188 July 8 Prov 10-12 

July 2 Ps 136-140 Day 189 July 9 Prov 13-15 

The next scheduled Lunch and Discussion get-together is 

Sunday, June 26, 12:30 p.m., Sulanke Fellowship House  

Day 176 

Day 177 

Day 178 

Day 179 

Day 180 

Day 181 

Day 182 

Day 190 July 10 Prov 16-18 

Day 191 July 11 Prov 19-21 

Day 192 July 12 Prov 22-24 

Day 193 July 13 Prov 25-27 

Day 194 July 14 Prov 28-31 

Day 195 July 15 Eccl 1-3 

Day 196 July 16 Eccl 4-6 

From the Mission Field 
 

 Missionary Jeffrey Mensendiek, and his family, live in Sendai, Japan and 
they have been ministering to the displaced, grieving, and broken since the 

devastating earthquake and tsunami. Jeffrey has been writing a daily journal 
entry for Global Ministries. These poignant, uplifting, aching, and joyous stories 

remind us that mission has an impact wherever it is. Jeffrey’s log for Easter  
Sunday included this segment: 

 “At church, we find ourselves receiving people and witnessing their 
tears. Church perhaps is the sanctuary which allows people to express what is 

deepest within them. This Easter is like no other, sadness still covers the land. 

The Bible says that Jesus rose in three days. I ask myself ‘Three days?  Why so 
soon?’ My own heart is still fumbling along in the midst of the day-to-day tasks. 

 “After the service, we each received a card made by a child somewhere 
around the world. In these small gestures we felt ourselves upheld by the 

international community. Our hearts are still heavy, but maybe this is God’s way 
of going before us and pointing the way toward resurrection. God’s message to 

me this Easter is ‘Pick yourself up and live in the spirit of love, joy, and hope.”’ 

 
Our Kids at Camp! 

 

New Beginnings Camp, 

 July 6-8 at Barbee. 
Lucy Dickson, Adam Glaze, and Eloise 

McKean. 
 

MAD Camp, July 25-30  
at Barbee. 

Mike McKean and Andy Rowe. 
 

Please be in prayer for our campers and 
counselors! 

  

 Next men’s breakfast, 

Sunday, July 10, 7:45 a.m., Sulanke 
Fellowship House. 

  All men welcome for good 
food, good discussion, and good 

fellowship.  
 Bring a friend!  


